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“FLOOD ZONE LETTER” 
(APPLE VALLEY DRY LAKE OVERLAY DISTRICT) 

 
Dear Building Contractor or Owner/Builder: 
 
It has been determined that a portion of the lot located at __________________, on which 
you intend to construct a new home, is located in the Apple Valley Dry Lake Flood Zone 
“A” as indicated on the attached Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM).  A flood zone “A” 
means that the area within this zone has a 1% or greater chance of flooding in any given 
year.  This 1% per year chance event is commonly called the “100-year flood.”  The base 
flood elevation of the Apple Valley Dry Lake Flood Zone has been determined to be 2909 
feet above sea level. 
 
Pursuant to the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) requirements and the 
Town’s regulations, you are required to provide the Building and Safety Division elevation 
information specific to your lot.  The location of the structure and the elevation of the 
building pad will be designed based upon this information. The building pad shall be 
compacted to 95% relative compaction and elevated two feet above the base flood 
elevation or at least 2911 feet above sea level.  This information shall be shown on a 
grading plan and certified by a registered professional surveyor or pre-1981 registered 
professional civil engineer. 
 
Upon submitting an application for a grading or building permit, pursuant to Development 
Code 2000 Section 9.62.100.C.6, the owner of the property is required to sign and 
notarize an acknowledgement stating that even though the property may be elevated 
above the “100-year base flood elevation”, the surrounding area is still subject to flooding.  
Therefore the streets providing access to the property may periodically be flooded and 
preclude vehicular access.  (See attached Acknowledgement Form) 
 
Upon the completion of the structure the elevation of the building pad shall be certified by 
a registered professional surveyor or pre-1981 registered professional civil engineer, and 
verified by a Town building inspector to be properly elevated.  Such certification or 
verification shall be provided to the Town Engineer.  The Elevation Certificate can be 
found at: https://www.fema.gov/sites/default/files/2020-07/fema_nfip_elevation-
certificate-form-instructions_feb-2020.pdf 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter plea 
se contact Richard Pedersen, Deputy Town Engineer, at 760-240-7000 ext. 7352. 
	




